
 

March 21st, 2021 

UPCOMING CONSTRUCTION 

NOTIFICATION 

 

FOREST HILLS NEIGHBORHOOD 

 

On March 29th, 2022, Hoffman Bros. Inc. plans to begin construction in the Forest Hills 

neighborhood as part of the Daniels Drain construction project. The streets of Northview, Hillside, 

Marlborough, and Eastwood Drives will be pulverized, storm sewer will be installed under the 

center of the roadway, and ditch grading will take place adjacent to the road within the right of 

way. Impacted roads and residents and the staging of the upcoming construction can be seen on 

the map on the last page. Construction in the area is estimated to continue through the end of June 

2022, weather permitting.  

 

Before construction takes place, the ends of your driveways will be sawcut within the limits of the 

right of way if your driveway is adjacent to construction activities. The ends of your driveways 

are to be saw cut and removed to install new storm sewer, new culverts, and to tie driveways into 

newly paved roadways. Driveways will be replaced in kind (i.e. an existing asphalt driveway will 

be repaved with asphalt and an existing concrete driveway will be repaved with concrete). 

However, due to Ingham County Road Department standards, all concrete drives will end at least 

2 feet short of the road edge and asphalt will be used to tie into the road. This is intended for 

consistency county-wide. Often with concrete driveways ending at the road edge, the driveway 

and/or ICRD’s plowing equipment can be damaged by winter plowing at the concrete edge and 

can be a safety concern for ICRD’s plow operators. A temporary gravel surface will be installed 

during the existing driveway removals and the construction of the new driveway.  

 



There may be times during the day when construction momentarily obstructs access to driveways. 

The contractor is to notify residents 24 hours prior to any prolonged obstruction to driveway 

access. But all driveways will be made accessible by the end of each day. If you see construction 

nearing your driveway, and you have concerns about accessing your driveway during the day, 

please communicate with the construction inspector and contractor and we will be happy to 

accommodate your needs. 

 

Garbage removal may be impacted during these construction activities. If this occurs, the 

contractor will move garbage bins from the curb to a designated pick-up location as construction 

activities take place near your home. Please just put your garbage out as you normally would, 

and the contractor will take it from there.  

 

Access for mail and delivery services may become obstructed during construction as well. If this 

occurs, the contractor will notify the affected residents and provide a drop-off station down the 

street that will be compartmentalized for mail and deliveries for each obstructed home.  

 

We apologize for any inconvenience this may cause and thank you for your patience. 

For any further questions or concerns please contact: 

 

Mitch Walton, Construction Inspector………………….(616) 560-9049 

Kyle Smith, Project Engineer…………………………...(734) 904-9356 

Brian J. Cenci, PE, Senior Project Manager…………….(517) 449-3478 

ICDC Office…………………………………………….(517) 676-8395 

 

 

 



 


